
November 25, 2024 

 

147 

 

Regular Town Board Meeting                                     6:00 PM 

 

PRESENT: Supervisor S. Broderick; Councilmembers Councilman J. Jacoby, R. Morreale, 

Councilman J. Myers & S. Weachter; Police Captain M. Salada; Atty. A. Bax; Bldg. Insp. T. 

Masters; Finance Director J. Agnello; Water Foreman D. Zahno; Eng. B. Lannon; Rec. Director T. 

Smith; Historian M. Maggard; 1 Press (NG); 17 Resident; & Deputy Clerk T. Burns 

 

ZOOM: 1 Press 

 

EXCUSED: Dep. Sup. W. Conrad; WPCC Ch. Op. J. Ritter; Sr. Coordinator M. Olick 

 

Supervisor called the Work Session to order, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Clerk read legal notice into record 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  

TOWN OF LEWISTON 

 PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a Public Hearing will be held by the Town of Lewiston, 

Niagara County, New York, on the 25th day of November, 2024 commencing at 6:00 p.m. at the 

Town Hall, 1375 Ridge Road, Lewiston, New York, on the adoption of “A Local Law Modifying 

‘Chapter 360 – Solar Energy Systems’ of the Town of Lewiston Code”. 

 Said law is intended to clarify the Town of Lewiston Building Department’s procedure of 

initial approval and annual inspections relative to the various solar energy systems that exist within 

the town of Lewiston.  

 The complete text of said Law is on file at the Office of the Town Clerk and is available for 

review by any interested person during business hours.  

At such Public Hearing, all persons interested, who wish to be heard, will be heard.  

Dated: November 14, 2024 

 

Supervisor asked if anyone wished to be heard. Nobody wished to speak.  

 

Jacoby MOVED to close the Public Hearing. Seconded by Waechter and Carried 5-0. 

 

Broderick MOVED to approve Local Law #5-2024. Seconded by Waechter. Roll Call: 

Councilman Jacoby, yes; Councilman Morreale, yes; Councilman Myers, yes; Councilwoman 

Waechter, yes; Supervisor Broderick, yes. Carried 5-0. 

 

AGENDA AMENDMENTS:  

 

Waechter MOVED to approve the agenda. Seconded by Myers and Carried 5-0. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES - Incomplete 

 

ABSTRACT   
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Waechter MOVED to approve Regular Abstract of Claims Numbered 24-03094 thru 24-

03221 and recommended payment in the amount of $1,546,272.41, plus a Post-Audit of $0.  

Seconded by Morreale and Carried 5-0.   

 

RESIDENT STATEMENTS  

 

Don Smith – Ridge Road 

 

Smith said he has been working on a solar project on his property for the past 2 years. He has 

completed all of the surveys. The new regulation says you cannot put solar on agriculture land as 

opposed to industrial land and this has created a new challenge for Smith. The Solar Company – 

U.S. Solar, asked Smith to address the Board to open the discussion and not have it shut down 

before they get to present the plan to the board for a waiver. Smith believes they have the 

conditions that would allow for a waiver, largely because his property is land-locked and this 

creates an issue for other types of development because there is no direct public access to his 

property. Smith provided the Board with an overview of what he is trying to do. The picture on the 

front shows his property and the back of the house that faces Ridge Road. The property is hidden 

from Ridge Road, if you’re driving past, you wouldn’t know it was there.  

 

Broderick read the first line of the overview submitted by Smith that states there are no known 

construction obstacles. Broderick said, from what he understands, there is a gigantic construction 

obstacle in the form of a Sovereign Nation that owns approximately 30 feet of the front of Smiths 

property. The Nation said they will not allow a solar farm/construction anywhere across their 

property. Smith said this is an access issue, not a construction issue, the solar would not be on their 

property. Broderick said he understands that but it is in fact a construction obstacle. Broderick did 

not attend the meeting, Masters did but said he thought the Nation was pretty clear that they were 

not going to give any permission to cross the front of Smith’s land. Smith said he was unaware 

there was a formal meeting with the Nation. Masters said there was a Zoom meeting with Smith’s 

solar company and a representative from the Nation. At that meeting, the Nation said they were not 

interested. Broderick said the Nation stated there is no negotiation, this will not be allowed across 

their Sovereign land.  

 

Broderick said, the Town obviously changed the law, but that’s secondary to a Sovereign Nation 

giving permission to be able to do that. Broderick told Smith to talk with his solar company and see 

where he stands with the Nation.  Broderick told Smith if he wanted to schedule a meeting with him 

to discuss more, to give him a call but the Nation is a major obstacle. Smith said he will go back to 

his solar company and tell them they need to first speak to the Nation. There were very significant 

incentives Smith offered to the Nation and they were not interested at the time, he doesn’t know if 

that means they will never be interested or not. Broderick said, from his conversations from several 

people from the Nation, part of the property has some burial grounds that they’re not familiar with 

and they do not want any disruption of the property. That’s a lot bigger hurdle than having the 5 

Board members change their minds on the Solar Farm.   

 

Mia Laurie – Morgan Drive 
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Laurie thanked Broderick for the work that was done on Morgan Drive. She has seen a lot of people 

out working and a lot of things taken care of on River Road and Morgan Drive. In light of the 

longevity of the problems she’s had in her residence, she has a few questions.  

 

The Town of Lewiston residents still have a lot of unanswered questions. We understand we’re 

dealing with two separate issues at the same time. Sewer backups and storm water flooding. With 

that being said, the sewer backups are caused by storm/ground water seeping into the cracked or 

disconnected sewer pipes on Morgan Drive. The Town had the camera truck in use on Morgan 

Drive several months ago to visualize blockage, cracks and disconnections of the lateral lines to the 

main street line. We understand you can only visualize the beginning of the lateral at the connection 

site. We have asked this before, so when will the residents receive a notice that their line is cracked 

or disconnected? This area falls on the Town’s responsibility. Can you tell us when the residents 

effected can expect to receive these letters stating where and what problems exist with the pipes? 

This could be a contributing factor with sewage backing up into our basements.  

 

There was no mention of the A-clamps being funded with money that was allotted for back flow 

preventors. When was the decision made to add these? As we appreciate the efforts the Town has 

made thus far, it continues to fall short with a permanent solution. 

 

Amy Alduino – North 7th Street 

 

Alduino said she understands there is belief that the Waste Water Treatment Plant can handle all of 

the new development that is occurring in the town. One of the things Alduino wonders about is 

peek flow. We agree with you, on a dry day, there will be enough capacity in the sewer system for a 

bunch more houses. It appears there are going to be more and more very wet days and more and 

more sudden thaws where we will have a lot of water all at once. Alduino wants to know, if that 

water is getting into the sewer system, what is that going to do? That’s a concern. What happens on 

the wet days? Is there going to be more outdoor temporary storage of water? Have there been more 

pumps put in? How is this going to be handled?  

 

Unless things are very different come January or February, when we have big thaws, houses will be 

full of stormwater or sewage back up. With more development, we have less land available to take 

in the storm water. As more impervious surfaces are available, that means there will be more storm 

water than there was before.  

 

Alduino has water alarms in her house. These are simple things you put on the floor and if water 

passes, it completes an electrical connection and an alarm goes off. This might be something the 

town promotes. They’re about $15 each for the simple ones. People would at least have warning if 

the water is coming up or backing up and they can save some of their stuff.  

 

BethAnn Elias – Morgan Drive  

 

Elias said she would like to voice the opinion of the group of concerned residents from Morgan 

Drive. They are thankful for what they’ve seen being done regarding the sewer back up into 

basements. Hopefully, it will make an impact on the flooding. We see the town doing all types of 

work.  

 



November 25, 2024 

 

150 

 

Elias said, Jeff Ritter said in a recent article that the main pipe was the reason for all the flooding on 

Morgan Drive. Elias said, the pipe was not a total collapse and has seen pictures of the pipe before 

it was fixed and there was no way that water could not have gotten through it. There had to be 

another reason as to why that was happening. Broderick asked if she was talking about Lower River 

Road and Morgan Drive. Elias said yes.  

 

Elias asked if any member of the board has looked into the storm water pipes being installed 

incorrectly by the Town employees in the Morgan Farms Development back in the 90’s and said 

this should be able to be answered tonight; yes or no. The pipes were not installed according to the 

engineering specs of Sear-Brown Engineering Firm. They are smaller in diameter and not installed 

to the proper depth. Sear-Brown signed off on them. Elias has heard reasons as to why, but it’s 

hearsay. It’s also illegal. When those pipes were installed, 75% was funded by the Federal 

Government, 12 ½ by the State of New York. That was a lot of the money the town did not have to 

put out. There were certain regulations/requirements for the town to maintain those pipes. Elias said 

they have not been maintained over the years. Elias asked if the town would spend money to take 

care of these pipes. Elias said the issue is not the sewer lines in resident’s yards, it’s the line that 

connects to the main sewer line. Elias’s pipe is disconnected and that could be contributing to her 

problems with sewage backup. Nobody notified her or her husband.  

 

In September, Elias gave Waechter an article and asked if she shared it with the rest of the board. 

Waechter said yes. The article was published in the Niagara Gazette and was dated October 31, 

2006 regarding the Waste Water Treatment Plant. The title was “Nearing Compacity”. Elias said, 

“would you not agree that our infrastructure has substantially increased since the article was 

written?” In relation to that article and the facts, even with the many improvements made to the 

Waste Water Treatment Plant, none of which involve handling the increase of sewer compacity. 

There are none. “Can you honestly tell us that the Waste Water Treatment Plant can handle an 

increase we’ve experienced this last year based on that article and that nothing has been done as far 

as holding compacity.”  

 

It was stated that there is an engineering study being done on the infiltration problem and we should 

have results by December 14th of this year. Elias wants to know who is doing the study. Lannon 

said, what’s being done on Morgan Drive and Vrooman Drive is called a “relief sewer” and a 

topographic survey has been done and a drilling company is taking soil borings. Lannon said that is 

not a flow study, they’re trying to collect field data to determine what they’re going to encounter if 

there is a relief sewer put on Vrooman Drive. Broderick said, what we learned is, when the sewer 

leaves Morgan Farms, it goes all the way to Lower River Road, down to Dutton Drive, back 

through Dutton Drive and then goes to the Waste Water Treatment Plant. What we’re looking at is 

redirecting it from Morgan Drive and Vrooman Drive, due North, straight to Dutton Drive. The 

Town has approved $14,000 of engineering work for a relief sewer that would hopefully change the 

elevation so the sewer comes in higher into a manhole on Dutton Drive and it would be almost 

impossible to backflow from there. Broderick doesn’t know if that’s going to solve the problem but 

that’s what we’re looking at. Elias said she thought there was an independent study being done 

about the infiltration.  

 

Elias said, the group of concerned residents has asked multiple times for a reimbursement of losses 

incurred involving these sewage and flooding events. Anyone change their minds? Broderick asked 

Elias if she filed a claim with the Town’s insurance. Elias said she did but the insurance company 
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said this is an “act of nature” and this is a 1 in 100-year event. We know that’s not true. Elias said 

she’s not just talking about her. It’s a group of residents from Morgan Farms and from what she 

learned, there’s about 20 or more in the Village and the Town that can prove losses. Broderick said 

there has been flooding just about every year that he has been here in different parts of the town.  

 

Elias said there’s proof that this Town, not the current board members, but going back 30 years, the 

Town Board has been aware of flooding in these areas and has done nothing to rectify the problem. 

Elias knows the Board is trying their best now, but that still puts all of these residents out thousands 

of dollars. Elias said the group is quite serious to having a permanent solution to all of this, the 

sewage, flooding and reimbursements. “We ask and ask and get no questions answered. Every 

question asked throughout the months we’ve been here; we hardly get questions answered and have 

given you guys many opportunities. Somebody could have reached out to any one of us. We’re at a 

point of no longer asking Town Officials to do the right thing, maybe some of you will be out of 

office soon and figure it won’t be your problem anymore.” Elias said, we have to protect ourselves 

and there’s a lot of people that are out thousands of dollars. “We have decided to contact an 

attorney. The year is almost up that we have to file. If I was on your board, I would be stalling this 

whole time too. Were not stupid, we have a very educated group of people and we’ve been trying to 

work so hard with you guys but were not getting anywhere and that’s what lead us to the point were 

at.” Broderick said he does not appreciate the word stalling. Like Elias said, she’s seen the Town 

out there. We’ve looked into it. We’re doing as much as we can, as quick as we can.  

 

Elias said they’re not getting the answers to their questions. Broderick said he responded through 

Jeff Ritter. Ritter is the expert, there is nobody on the board that’s qualified to answer. Broderick 

said he responded by email to Mr. Elias with all the questions that were asked that Ritter had 

supplied answers to. Whether they were what Elias wanted to hear or not. “Did you get that email?” 

Mr. Elias said he did receive the email. Broderick asked if they reached out to Ritter and met him 

personally and had him visit their home.  

 

Broderick said his aunt and uncle live on Morgan Drive and he’s spoke to several other people with 

no flooding. His question is, why are they not experiencing flooding and other people are. Elias 

said, these are split level houses. There is not a split-level house on Morgan Drive that had flooding. 

She went house to house and asked. The split levels have a different elevation for the sewer lines.  

 

Broderick said he would be more than happy to schedule a meeting with Ritter and M. Zahno with 

the group of concerned residents and go over everything. The Town has done the engineering study, 

the pipe at Morgan and Lower River. We’ve found a blockage on Vrooman Drive, that’s next on 

the agenda to be unplugged. That pipe goes all the way to the parkway. The Highway Department 

found where it comes out and nothing is draining. The town obtained an easement and is going to 

go in there and clean the pipe and ditch. Elias said the group appreciates all that has been done and 

is hoping against all odds, that will help. Broderick said he is too. Elias said, they’re still looking for 

reimbursements for all the damages that have been caused. “We’re not looking to go back 30 years 

since the town has known about these problems. We’re looking for reimbursement for just this 

year.”  

 

Mark Elias – Morgan Drive 
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Elias was sent pictures of a sewer line going from Vrooman Drive to Pletcher Road and asked if it 

was in use. Ritter said there is a sanitary sewer line that goes to the end of Vrooman and turns down 

Dutton then flows west and north to the plant on Lower River. Ritter said he can meet with Elias 

and talk about this. Elias asked if he can get a map of the sewer lines. Broderick told Elias, Ritter 

can show them to him and to contact Ritter and they can all meet to go over everything. Elias said 

he was told by a past employee that a sanitary sewer was installed 40 years ago in preparation for a 

new development and its not being used. If that’s the case, this is an easy fix. Broderick said he 

doesn’t think there’s an “easy fix” but they’re looking into every avenue.  

 

DEPARTMENT HEAD STATEMENTS 

 

Legal – Eng. Lannon 

 

The way the sewage flows, it takes a long route to get from the east side of Morgan down to the 

plant. Along that route, there are other inputs. Lannon believes one is from the village. It 

accumulates additional flow the further down this pipe you go. “We’re looking to construct, 

basically a shortcut to take that long loop from the flows east of Morgan, instead of going all the 

way around, and adding more flow under high flow conditions with the snow melt, rain or both, that 

overtaxes the sewer system. We’re looking to take that part of Morgan out and have it go straight 

down Vrooman, basically parallel to the existing sewer that goes down Dutton. That will insulate 

that section of Morgan. GHD did a topographic survey, they’re going to put in 4 soil borings to a 

depth of 20ft to determine what type of geotechnical conditions they’re going to encounter along 

that line. 

 

Hwy. Sup. Zahno 

 

The pipe that was on Lower River Road Elias was talking about was collapsed down to about 8 

inches, not 36. Then the pipe actually unraveled from itself and the dirt came through. The pipe was 

lucky if it could take 10% of what it is capable of. Elias said that is not the picture she saw. Zahno 

said he has the pictures and would be glad to show Elias. Zahno said fixing that pipe is definitely 

going to help. It will take a lot more storm water from the existing pipes.  

 

Broderick said he believes the blockage in front of Dr. Perry’s house on Vrooman will help 

immensely as well. Morreale and Broderick went out there. There were 2 weeks without any rain 

and it was “bone dry”. The pipe that was heading east was completely covered in water. Zahno and 

his crew went to the far east end and found out where it empties into the ditch on the west side of 

the parkway. 

 

Zahno received two bids for wood grinding services. Lardon Construction Corp bid $24,600 and 

Zoladz Construction Co., Inc. bid $30,420.  

 

Morreale MOVED to accept the bid from Lardon Construction Corp. in the amount of 

$24,600. Seconded by Jacoby and Carried 5-0. 

 

Broderick said Rec Director Smith was excused but the first skating was at Niagara University and 

it was compliments of the Town of Lewiston. There was a total of about 20 skates and 16 were paid 

for that were free to the public. It’s not just kids skating, its adults showing up too, even adults 
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without kids and that was one of our goals for the recreation program. It has been extremely 

successful.  

 

WPCC Ch. Op. J. Ritter  

 

What was said in the Sentinel is, the drainage could contribute to inflow and infrastructure. Water 

needs to go somewhere. In a storm, when you’re getting 5 inches of rain dropped, it needs to go 

where it has to go, and quickly. If there’s any trouble of the water getting there, it accumulates on 

the ground and finds its way into the pipe. As to the compacity of the plant, only half of our sewer 

plant is online because we have not been inundated with rain. We actually need more water to make 

the plant work properly at this point. There is an inflow and infrastructure problem.  

 

The Elias’s would not allow the treatment plant in their house. Channel 2 took pictures; they had a 

cap in their floor that was not properly screwed in. That is not the town’s problem. The water was 

squirting out of the cap because it was not screwed in properly. Ritter said he can help and they 

decided they did not want him in the house. As far as the pipe being connected to the main line, it 

would be much more economical to take advantage of the town’s backflow prevention program and 

have one put in. That would be the end of the story and nobody would have problems. Ritter 

believes there were only two residents who took advantage of that.  

 

Broderick asked Ritter if he was willing to visit any home to try and assist. Ritter said yes, 

absolutely. We want this to stop and we want to work with everybody, we don’t want to butt heads 

with anybody on this. At the Village Board Meeting on the 18th, the village adopted some of the 

town’s sewer codes and now we will have our town forces participating in sewer system inspections 

in houses at the time of sale. Most of these I&I issues are on private property, they’re not out in 

front of us, otherwise we would take care of it.  

 

Last Friday, the Waste Water Treatment Plant had a D.E.C. annual inspection and we are in 

substantial compliance. They monitor us like crazy. Ritter said he would love somebody to come 

and take a tour of the plant to show them how things really work and then compare it to any other 

sewer system in WNY. When you get 5 inches of rain, you’re going to get flooding. The first place 

the water is going to come in is your basement. “If anybody has any questions like this, we can talk 

about it, down at the plant, we can meet somewhere. I love to give tours of the plant.”  

 

Broderick asked Mr. & Mrs. Elias if the town could come to their house to help them solve their 

problem. The Elias’s said yes, when Channel 2 came to their home, at that point, there was no water 

spewing out of the pipe when they filmed. Mr. Elias fixed it. The water was being forced up so 

much, it was coming up through the threads. The cap was screwed on properly. Broderick said 

they’d be more than happy to come out with other town members to help in any way.  

 

OLD PENDING BUSINESS – None 

 

NEW BUSINESS  

 

SUPERVISOR BRODERICK  

 

Washington Drive – Bonus Density 
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Joe Giusiana, President of 5/4 Development Corp.– Center Street  

 

Giusiana has previously been in front of the board presenting this project. This project was started 

pre-covid and everything was more reasonably priced. This project isn’t something that just evolved 

in a short period of time. They’ve spent a lot of time on this. What they continue to run into is, not 

enough units on site in order to justify the project financially. Part of that, is due to cost of building 

materials and cost of construction and so on.  

 

After reviewing the town’s code and after talking to the planning board, Giusiana discovered within 

to town code, it is the town board that approves bonus density and the planning board is just a 

recommendation. Giusiana is here today to ask for approval for bonus density for this project. It 

would be the equivalent of one more unit per acre or a total of 40 units. This would bring the total 

number of units to 210. By code, you’re allowed 188 units. Giusiana is asking for an additional 22 

units. This would bring the density up to 9 units per acre for a total of 210 units. Giusiana owns 

23.4 acres. By code, they’re allowed 8 units per acre which totals 187 units. Giusiana is asking to 

the equivalent of 9 units per acre. The code has evolved over time. Back when this property was 

purchased in the 80’s, the zoning was 10 units per acre and then was reduced to 8 units per acre. 

Now in order to make their financial model to work, they need 9 units per acre.  

 

Morreale asked what kind of housing this will be. Giusiana said this is an apartment that consists of 

7 buildings, 30 units in each building and a combination of 1- and 2-bedroom units. This will all be 

market-rate rent. Morreale asked if the fire marshal looked over the plans. Giusiana said he saw the 

original plans. There was additional parking all around the 7 buildings but the fire marshal did 

inspect the original approval. Broderick said after talking to the attorney and Masters, all the board 

would be doing, is voting on bonus density. Everything will go back to square one with the 

Planning Board and SEQRA.  

 

The town allows for bonus density but its not by the Planning Board, it’s by decision of the Town 

Board. The decision was made by the Giusiana’s to approach the board and ask for the bonus 

density. The project will start from scratch and be considered a “new project”. Masters said, the 

SEQRA with the traffic study was already done and a letter was obtained from the NYS D.O.T 

saying an extra 40 cars was still approved, the traffic study will be the one thing that does not need 

to be repeated. Lannon said the Giusiana’s just need to do the supplemental SEQRA for what has 

changed from the original plans.  

 

Broderick said, as far as the design and fire code, everything will be re-reviewed. Giusiana said they 

are not amending the originally approved project, they are just expanding the EAF to cover the 

additional traffic. Lannon said that’s the traffic, the rest of it will be like a clean slate. Masters said, 

it doesn’t matter if it’s an alteration of the original or a new one, its all the same process. Lannon 

said, the footprint isn’t changing, there’s subtle changes like making some of the units smaller. 

Everything will be looked over again.  

 

Jacoby MOVED to approve the Bonus Density for 210 units for Presidents Park Apartment 

Project and to go back to review by the Planning Board. Seconded by Morreale. Waechter – 

Nay. Carried 4-1. 
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Broderick MOVED to enter Executive Session to discuss an employee issue and water 

reimbursement. Seconded by Waechter and Carried 5-0. 

 

Morreale MOVED to exit Executive Session. Seconded by Waechter and Carried 5-0. 7:15PM 

 

There was an issue in the Water Department where a meter was not reading properly. This was an 

issue the department had years ago. This individual was billed incorrectly over time in the amount 

of $7,862.75. The outstanding balance was levied to the residents 2022 Town and County Tax Bill. 

When looked into it further, the resident was owed this money from the Town.  

 

Broderick MOVED to reimburse Nikita Band of Swann Road $7,862.75 for an overcharge of 

water and sewer on her 2022 County Taxes. Seconded by Jacoby and Carried 5-0. 

 

Finance:   

 

The Finance Director asked for approval to process the following 2024 budget revisions: 

 

1. A request to move $48 to the Town Board contractual budget - A00-1010-0400-

0000 from the Contingency budget - A00-1990-0400-0000, to cover business 

cards for council member. 
 

2. A request to move $4,578 to the ArtPark-Modern Contractual budget – A00-

7560-0400-0000 from the ArtPark-Modern revenue budget – A00-1000-1270-

0000, to cover quarterly payment to ArtPark from Modern revenues. 

 

3. A request to move $5,000 to the Seniors Contractual budget – A00-7630-0400-

0000 from the Sanborn Seniors Contractual budget – A00-7635-0400-0000, to 

cover contractual expenses through the remainder of the year.  

 

4. A request to move $5,000 to the Treatment & Disposal Contractual budget – SS1-

8130-0400-0000 from the Sewer Admin. Contractual budget – SS1-8110-0400-

0000, to cover expenses through the remainder of the year.  

 

Morreale MOVED for approval as presented. Seconded by Waechter and carried 5-0. 

 

Agnello received the contract that comes from the Town of Cambria for the Sanbornites. They pay 

the Town of Lewiston $4,000 a year to cover services at our Senior Center for their seniors. The 

contract is the same from year to year.  

 

Jacoby MOVED to approve the presented contract with the Town of Cambria for the 

Sanbornites. Seconded by Myers and Carried 5-0. 

 

Waechter MOVED to have the Supervisor sign said contract. Seconded by Morreale and 

Carried 5-0.  

 

COUNCILMAN JACOBY  
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The Supervisor, Jacoby and a few police officers met with the Town Attorney and the Village 

Attorney to discuss the contract the town has with the village on how the police are funded. There 

has been a significant number of times the contract was not being followed. Jacoby said it was a 

pleasure to be involved with the two attorneys, going line by line and looking at everything.  

 

There was an agreement made that was passed at the Village Board Meeting, the town will now need 

to approve the contract. Waechter asked how the contract has changed as far as the contributions 

from the village. Broderick said, through the course of several years, there has been resolutions 

passed. The original contract is from 1995. There were two attempts from previous Town Boards to 

come up with a new contract. There was a completed contract that was never signed and never 

applied so we were working off the old contract. The contract was not being followed but was still 

valid. This was a 5-year contract that didn’t have an ending and was meant to be negotiated every 5 

years but was not.  

 

Since about 2012, the village contribution to the town was $284,000 and that has not changed. 3 

years ago, the Village Board passed a resolution to increase the contributions by $20,000 with a new 

contract. For 3 years, we have not had a contract and the town did not receive that $20,000. The 

village experienced some legal fees on a lawsuit and there was argument back and forth on who was 

supposed to pay those legal fees. We resolved it, they kept their $60,000 from the past 3 years, they 

added the original $20,000 to the 2025 town fiscal year, (it will be the villages 2026 fiscal year) and 

it will start June 1st. This is a 2% increase over 6 years and a 10-year contract.  

 

Jacoby MOVED to approve the presented contract between the Village of Lewiston and the 

Town of Lewiston. Seconded by Myers and Carried 5-0. 

 

Waechter MOVED to have the Supervisor sign said contract. Seconded by Myers and Carried 

5-0. 

 

COUNCILMAN MORREALE  

 

Morreale presented a request for a sewer forgiveness for Margaret Beebe of Powell Lane for the 

installation of a new pool in the amount of $34.78.  

 

Morreale MOVED to approve the sewer forgiveness in the amount of $34.78. Seconded by 

Myers and Carried 5-0. 

 

COUNCILMAN MYERS  

 

The Sanborn Historical Society will have their regular meeting tomorrow at 7 P.M. entitled “Women 

of the Civil War” by Don Dwyer.  

 

December 14-15, the Historical Society will host their “Christmas at the Farm”. 

 

Myers thanked Mitch and the Highway Department for putting up the Christmas lights in Sanborn.  

 

COUNCILWOMAN WAECHTER  



November 25, 2024 

 

157 

 

 

Waechter read a request for the approval of two recreation hires for the Winter Season.  

 

Waechter MOVED to approve the hire of Charles Dietman and Dylan Weber as Recreational 

Aides for the winter season at $15.75 per hour. Seconded by Morreale and Carried 5-0. 

 

Waechter MOVED to adjourn. Seconded by Jacoby and carried 5-0. 7:30 P.M. 

 

 

Transcribed and      

Respectfully submitted by:      

 

 

Tamara L. Burns  

Deputy Town Clerk 
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